Dear Parents,

International Evening 2012
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Huge congratulations to all of the children, parents and staff who contributed to Cathedral Primary School’s International Evening on Friday 25th May. This sell-out evening was an opportunity to celebrate our wonderfully diverse school community through song, dance, music and poetry. The children’s performances were astonishing and included Hungarian dance, African songs, a karate performance, a range of poetry, American Street Dance and a variety of music played on the accordion, piano, recorder and flute as well as an excellent performance from the Cathedral School Choir. During the first half the audience were led in a chorus of God Save the Queen by a child in Year 2.  The incredible and very professional Cathedral School Mum’s Choir treated us to songs from Nigeria and Mexico and parent, Vanessa Fenton, who has spent 13 years at the Royal Ballet Company, performed an amazing dance from Russia. The Cathedral School Staff Choir started the evening off with their interpretation of By the Rivers of Babylon and Mr Scott also sang and was the compere for the evening. The performances finished with a rousing rendition of Maybe It’s Because I’m a Londoner, sang by the audience and performers alike.
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International Evening was also an opportunity to get together as a school community and taste a variety of foods from around the world, many thanks to all of the parents and staff who provided the food for the interval.

We have recently been awarded the British Arts Council’s Arts Mark Gold Award for the fourth time. We are incredibly proud of the achievement and believe that International Evening is an important way to showcase the quality of our arts provision. It is also a chance to demonstrate our commitment to developing International links and celebrating our own diverse community; values which played a part in our International School Award which we received in the autumn. 
Finally I would once again like to thank all the performers, parents and staff who contributed to a superb evening and especially Mr Rojas who co-ordinated the event.
Best wishes,

Miss Oguz

Headteacher

School Fete

We would like to inform all parents/guardians that this year’s summer fete will be held on Thursday 21st June from 2:30-4:30pm in the Junior Playground (the blue cage).  As we are celebrating the Queens Diamond Jubilee this year, this will be our theme for the summer fete.  We will be holding a royal/pearly parade and will invite all children who wish to participate in making an item of clothing, head piece, bag etc representing this theme. We are pleased to announce that this will be judged by the Pearly King & Queen of East London who will be attending the event.

We would be delighted if all the parents/guardians at Cathedral School could kindly make any donation of unwanted gifts, books, tombola items, uniform, homemade cakes for the cake stall etc and could bring along or drop off items on a Monday or Friday morning and or afternoon where Denise and Nicola (parents in yr1) will be waiting with their car to collect any items donated starting from Monday 14th May. 

Please contact Nicola or Denise through their emails with regards to cakes advising them if you are able to bake something for the fete.  Nicola – n-murrell@sky.com  Denise – dennis65@fsmail.net                 

Cathedral School Choir

Well done to The Cathedral School Choir who performed at the Olympic Diocesan Schools Music Festival which was held at Southwark Cathedral last Wednesday. The choir performed The World’s Greatest and a choral piece with a number of other schools in the Southwark Diocese.

After School Clubs

Clubs will run as usual this week

Summer Weather

Thankfully the summer has final reached SE1! With this in mind, please make sure your child is wearing sun cream when they arrive at school. Due to Health and Safety regulations children are unable to apply sun cream during the day and staff are not permitted to apply it for children.  We do recommend that children use the ‘all day’ sun cream to ensure that they are fully protected during the school day.  All children are also encouraged to wear sun hats during the summer. Hats should be in school colours i.e. plain red, white or blue. 

Every care is taken at lunchtime to ensure children drink enough water and have access to shaded areas.

Royal Festival Hall Performance

I am delighted to announce that Reception and Year 6 have been invited to take part in The Festival of the World Summit: Art will Change the World at the Royal Festival Hall on Monday 25th June. For the past 3 years Cathedral School have been working with Voices Foundation and have been awarded Voices Foundation Beacon School Status. Founded by Suzi Digby (Lady Eatwell) OBE in 1993, music education charity The Voices Foundation's chief aim is to help transform the lives of primary age children through singing. 

As well as performing rehearsed pieces, Reception and Year 6, led by Miss Scade and Mr Scott will be demonstrating the Voices Foundation methodology and structured progression of learning through a workshop session. 

Thank you’s

Huge thank you to Mr Colin for assembling our bird feeder.  It looks great and hopefully it will be receiving visitors very soon.
An equally huge thank you to Travis Perkins who are continuing to support Cathedral School.

Yoghurt pots
Please could we have your used yoghurt pots!  Gardening Club are busy potting seeds and need as many as you can spare.
Also, if you have any unwanted house plants or house plant cuttings they would be gratefully received
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Nursery

Glennis and Edward have both enjoyed learning about South America this week.  They thought carefully about the different types of animals found in the rainforest, and wrote lists of what an explorer would need to take to the rainforest.

Reception

Dinah and Clemantine have both enjoyed learning about South America this week.  They put in a huge amount of effort to help design and create a fantastic Amazon rainforest role play area, using the knowledge they have gathered during the week.

Year 1

Soren and Gabrielle have been very enthusiastic during International Week.  They really enjoyed learning about countries in Africa and creating animal fact files.
Year 2

Alexus and Rebecca have worked with great enthusiasm during International week.  Alexus was extremely helpful when we prepared African food to taste.  Rebecca brought in extra resources to help the class learn about Africa.

Year 3

Jed and Renee have been learning about different countries in Oceania.  They have been really focused all week during our different activities including creating an eye-catching cover for their projects.
Year 4

Elysia and Sakshi have taken great care to write very thoughtful letters to children in a school in Shanghi, China.  Their letters ask interesting questions about life in Shanghi.

Year 5

Juliana and Renee have been very enthusiastic during International Week.  They worked very hard to research the European Union and why their chosen cities should host the Olympics.

Year 6

Ayo and Hakeem have complied great research about their Olympic place.  They enjoyed creating their persuasive presentations.
Class Attendance

Nursery – 75%
Reception – 79%   
Year 1 – 96%
Year 2 – 94%
Year 3
 - 99% (
Year 4 – 100%((
Year 5 – 96% 
Year 6 – 100%((






